Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Saint Lucie County in cooperation with the Florida Department of Transportation and the Federal Highway Administration announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Thursday, October 16, 2008, 6:00 p.m., Open House; 7:00 p.m., Presentation

PLACE: Indian River State College, Koblegard Student Union Facility, 3209 Virginia Avenue, Fort Pierce, FL 34981

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This hearing is being held to afford interested persons the opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, social, economic, and environmental effects of Federal-Aid Number FL62052R, otherwise known as Midway Road (C.R. 712). The limits of the project corridor are from South 25th Street to U.S. 1, Fort Pierce, St. Lucie County, Florida.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Craig Hauschild, P.E., St. Lucie County Engineering Division, 2300 Virginia Avenue, Fort Pierce, FL 34982.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting should write to the address given below or call telephone number (772)462-1707. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Mr. Craig Hauschild, P.E., St. Lucie County Engineering Division, 2300 Virginia Avenue, Fort Pierce, FL 34982.
